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BOARD NEWS 

                 BOARD NEWS 

The TLL Board met in June for an online meeting. Our 

agenda focused on firming up all of the details for the TLL-

a-Thon. We are looking forward to a bigger and better 

event this year!  Those of you that receive our newsletter 

via the U.S. Postal Service will also notice that your 

newsletter is now arriving in an envelope.  We were getting 

feedback that many were arriving to you in a damaged 

condition.  Hopefully this will alleviate that situation.   

Also there is an added benefit of more space to include 

news and pictures since we don’t need to do an address 

page!! Credits from the recycled printer cartridges that you 

turn in will be used to pay for the envelopes. 

       VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION  

This quarter we would like to recognize the work of our 

knitters and crocheters.  We receive so many beautifully 

made afghans, sweaters hats and booties from so many of 

our volunteers that it is hard to just recognize a few.  Our 

thanks goes out to all of you for helping us keep our babies 

warm and cozy. The lovely work that you do brings many 

positive comments from the hospitals and other facilities 

we serve. Mom’s love to get these “made with love” items 

for their babies. 

From the Moose Work Group there are several people to 

recognize.  Mary Ann K. consistently provides us with at 

least 10 sweater, hat and afghan sets on a monthly basis. 

Recently we sent a group of her sweater sets to a new 

facility in the Cleveland area that establishes foster homes 

for babies of incarcerated mothers.  They reportedly 

“OOHED and AWWED” over each one.  Monica F. also 

makes lovely knit sweater, hat and bootie sets that look as 

if they are off a store shelf.  She also provides us with 

preemie and burial booties – thanks Monica!  A huge thank 

you and congratulations goes out to Betty C.   Betty started 

coming with her daughter to the Moose meetings 5 years 

ago and as of last month she has completed 100 beautiful 

afghans for Ohio babies.  Keep that crochet hook  

fflyin’ Betty.  You are appreciated.  We certainly can’t 

leave out L 

 

“flyin” Betty.  We also certainly wanted to acknowledge 

the hundreds of booties that Linda  R. has crocheted and 

donated over the years.  Linda holds the last “Bootie 

Queen” title. Peggy W. is a crocheter from the Westerville 

group.  She is always trying out new patterns for afghans, 

hats and booties and we love seeing what she's going to try 

to create next!  Lois N. has been a regular contributor to 

TLL for some time.  She uses her crocheting talent to make 

beautiful burial afghans and every month or so mails us a 

box of 2 dozen or so afghans. Ginny S is both a knitter and 

crocheter from the Grove City group . In addition to the 

beautiful afghans and matching hats she makes, she also 

has her local condo group have a Christmas party every 

year to benefit our babies.  She recently lost her husband, 

but says her TLL involvement helps a lot. Through the up 

and downs of life, Ruth F. has been crocheting items for 

TLL for over 10 years. She is a valued member of the 

Delaware Work Group and amazes us with her talent and 

skill of combining many colors of yarns to make such eye-

catching blankets.   Delaware also wants to give a shout 

out to Genevieve P. for her time spend knitting just the 

cutest booties. Lucky are the little ones who benefit from 

the hand work of these two people!  

       BETTER BUSINESS BUREAU   

In April 2014, TLL learned that they have earned the Better 

Business Bureau (BBB) Wise Giving Alliance Standards 

accreditation. TLL had to meet 20 standards in order to 

earn this status.  The TLL Board, especially Sally, worked 

hard to make changes in by-laws and develop policies 

necessary to meet their requirements.  This accreditation 

shows that TLL is using best practice in the way we govern 

our organization, the ways we spend our money, the 

truthfulness of our representation, and our disclosing of 

basic info to the public.  The BBB's stamp of approval 

gives TLL an additional credibility as a charity in Ohio.   
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            CONNECTING THREADS  

You've heard us talk about Connecting Threads and all the 

wonderful fabric we've taken home from there.  Now here's 

your opportunity to join in the fun and “dumpster dive” for 

fabric yourself.  You can pick the fabrics you like and make 

amazing quilts for our babies from what you take.  We 

have made arrangements to take up to 12 volunteers each 

day with us to Connecting Threads In Grove City, OH.  

Dates are July 23rd, 24th and 25th from 10 am – 2 pm.  If 

we have more than 36 people interested, we will randomly 

draw names to determine who will go.  If this trip is a 

success, we may be able to plan another one in the future. 

If you are interested in going, please contact Sally Bricker 

by July 15th at 614-653-3352 or sag55tll@sbcglobal.net.  

Please indicate what day(s) you can come and provide your 

address, email and/or phone so that she can contact you 

with specific details and “rules” for our trip.  There will be 

a board member there each day to supervise the event. 

INFANT LOSS GUIDELINES  

We appreciate all the work our volunteers do to fulfill the 

infant loss needs of the hospitals and facilities we serve.  

We work closely with the pastoral care staff at the hospitals 

to determine what will best serve their needs and we want 

what we provide to be appropriate for the burial of a child.  

Based on feedback from the hospitals please note the 

following reminders and new guidelines. 

Please do not use straight pins to attach bonnets to gowns, 

this could pose a safety hazard for the nurses that are 

dressing the babies.  For infant loss gowns you can simply 

tie the bonnet to the back of the gown with ribbons.   

For booties, insert one inside the other or tie them together.  

If you have a matching hat, insert booties inside the hat.  

We are careful to make sure that sets are kept together 

when they go out to the facilities. 

Because we are serving the tiniest of babies, the hospitals 

have asked that we don’t use printed ribbon on gowns and 

bonnets.  Please use plain white or pastel ribbon only so 

the trim does not overwhelm the baby when they take a 

keepsake picture for the parents. Also please do not glue 

gems or other decorations to gowns, bonnets or blankets 

the same reason. 

For boy outfits, please do not use lace on the gown.  Also, 

the hospitals prefer to use knitted or crocheted hats for boy 

babies so it is no longer necessary to make a bonnet with 

the boy outfits. 

For crocheted or knitted blankets with eyelet and ribbons, 

please tack down the bows so that they don't come untied. 

Please do not attach items such as plastic rattles or other 

“decorations” to crocheted/knitted blankets.  Although 

they are cute, they often snag on the afghan and can 

damage them. 

Thank you for following the above guidelines and ensuring 

that our infant loss items are appropriate and meet the 

needs of the hospitals.   

COMMUNITY SUPPORT   

Thank you to the Kiwannis- 

We have just spent the last of the grant money given to us 

by the Kiwanis last year to buy batting for our quilts.  The 

Ohio Kiwanis, Northland Kiwanis, and Worthington 

Kiwanis worked together and gave us $3000.  After a year, 

we have used this money to make 3,491 quilts.  Thank you 

Kiwanis for helping us serve the babies of Ohio. 

Thank you to GE Aviation - 

Thank you to GE Aviation, Evendale Community Service 

Fund Board for their generous donation of $3,500.  GE has 

been a supporter of TLL for many years and we have tried 

to use their grant money wisely.  Their donation this past 

year has allowed us to purchase several new sergers to 

replace our older machines that are now breaking down.  

Thank you so much GE!  Jim B. attended a recent Moose 

meeting to personally thank our volunteers for the valuable 

work they do. 

Thank you Jill H. for taking advantage of your employer 

matching gift program. For her 100 volunteer hours, Chase 

Bank issued TLL a $1000 check!   

Trustees Judy and Joyce visited Dublin Community 

Church on March 29 to meet with a group of ladies who 

were interested in making burial items and quilt tops for 

Touching Little Lives.  They learned who we are and what 

we do and will produce many lovely items for us.  We 

supplied them with materials to get them started and all the 

information they will need.  
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We offer our salute to the crochet circle of the Gallia  

County Senior Resource Center for all the beautiful things 

they make for our babies! 

 

IN MEMORIAM  

Our condolences go to the Grove City group as well as the 

family of Evelyn Cook.   Evelyn passed away a few weeks 

ago. She was a devoted volunteer for over 10 years and 

made many stuffed animals every month for the group to 

stuff. She was a very special lady and friend to many from 

Grove City.   

      TLL POLO SHIRTS  

 

       We are offering TLL polo and T-shirts for sale. 

Polos - $18.00. ($2.50 more for 2XL).  3X and larger polos 

are available in a different shirt at the cost of $29.50.  

T- shirts - $8.00 ( $2.00 more for 2XL-3XL) 

All shirts will have the TLL logo in white lettering on the 

left upper side of the shirt.  Shirts are preshrunk 100% 

cotton Piqua.   

Colors- Black, Dark Choclolate, Kiwi, Light Blue, 

Maroon, Pink, Navy , Purlple, Red, Royal, Sand, Sport 

Gray. Additional colors available for T-shirts.  

Orders will be taken until July 31. Please contact Sally 

Bricker at sag55tll@sbc.global.net to order or call her at 

614-653-3352.  

THIS and THAT          

It’s time to start thinking about holiday quilts!!  We would 

appreciate having Halloween quilts (or quilt tops) turned 

in at your August meeting.  Thanksgiving quilts should be 

in by September and Christmas quilts by October. This 

allows us time to get them finished and packed in 

deliveries for the appropriate months. 

We are still in need of volunteers to serge onesies and 

sleepers.  If you have a serger and would like to learn to 

sew these items please let Linda or Sally know.   We do 

have extra sergers for loan and can assist anyone willing to 

learn! 

Want a blast from the past?  Check out TLL's very first 

newsletter published in September 2000 at 

http://touchinglittlelives.org/sepnews.pdf 

 

Our Buckeye Babies promotion was kicked off at the 

TLL-a- Thon on June 28.  Last year we had little notice 

but still managed to complete 75 Buckeye quilts that were 

used in the OSU NICU during Michigan game week.  

This year we’re better prepared with an earlier start.  

Please consider completing a quilt for this fun event!  

Quilts should be turned into your work groups no later 

than October 31……GO BUCKS!!  

 

Touching Little Lives Inc. has been selected for the 2014 

Best of Circleville Awards for Non-Profit Organizations. 

 

  

    TLL -a-THON 2014 
   

Touching Little Lives held its 2nd annual TLL-a-thon on 

June 28th. We had a quite a crowd attend with 53 volunteers 

and guests who came to join in the fun. The sewing 

machines and sergers were working hard making quilts, 

quilt tops, onesies, blankets and bibs. We also tied quilts 

and stuffed animals. Four lucky volunteers won $10 gift 

cards to Jo Ann's and even more took home thread cone 

holders donated by Linda M. and beautiful scrap catcher 

bags that Marianne donated.  Our white elephant gift 

exchange was a big hit.. The food was yummy and our 

volunteers had fun talking and laughing, all while making 

things for the babies. Thank you to Parsons Baptist Church 

for allowing us to use their facility free of charge and to 

the members of the church who came and helped us out. 
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    “The day seemed so short! I could 

have stayed much longer” 

 

“A wonderful day! Thanks for all your hard work.  Look forward to next year.” 

      

 “You ladies did a super great job.  I know you put many hours setting 

up the room and hauling all that stuff in and much of it back out.  Everything was 

well organized and marked. The room was big enough for each of us to “do our 

thing”.  I talked to a few ladies from other groups and wished I had taken the 

time to visit with more of them. Looking forward to next time…I learned some 

new things and saw some really good quilt top designs being created…there are 

a couple of new “tools” I must get.  Again I thank you for all the time and effort 

put in to make yesterday a success.”     

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

                   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

             “I loved everything!” 

 

 

   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

  

“We had a great time again this year!! The camaraderie and inspirations are well 

worth the time spent at the TLL-a Thon” 

 

 

 

 

 

“My little ones 
still enjoy their quilts (at 19 mo.) so TLL is doing an awesome job! I was able to 

sew 10 quilt tops today.” 

 

 

 

 

 

“I enjoyed not only the work ( knowing where it was going), but also the people 

I met. Food was also great!” 

 

VOLUNTEER THANK YOU LETTERS  

Received the most wonderful package of beautiful baby 

items. (All dry and intact). The sweaters were “good 

enough to eat”, everyone loves them and sooo soft.  The 

matching bibs and burps are adorable and the receiving 

blankets much needed.  These are all appreciated by our 

organization.  I will keep in touch and thank you, and TLL 

again.   Barbara, Charity Childrenôs Ministry 

Thank you to Leslie and some of her friends who donated 

their wedding dresses to help make burial gowns for our 

little angels. You can read part of her story here and see 

why this cause is near and dear to her heart….“It has been 

a month since we sent our daughter to heaven. I am 

now able to talk about our story without crying my 

eyes out. We have received MANY cards, emails and 

phone calls. We truly appreciate each and everyone 

one and hope that you understand that our grieving 

has to be done on our time line. Ray is back to work 

and I am returning very soon. Each day we remember 

our daughter and we will never forget the joy she 

brought to our lives. ………..Her little brain did not 

develop. There is nothing we could have done 

differently, it just wasn’t meant to be. We are thankful 

that there were no genetic issues for us to worry about 

for the future. We know that we did all  that we could 

and we had to leave the rest in God’s hands. Grace 

Ann will be with us in our hearts and she will always 

be a part of our family. We are so blessed to have so 

many friends and family to surround us with love and 

prayers. We continue to struggle and our lives will 

never be the same. We have learned and will continue 

to learn many lessons from this experience. We have 

a better grasp on what is important and what to focus 

on in our lives.ò   Leslie 

My husband and I were given a bag of amazing gifts when 

I was dismissed from Licking Memorial Hospital. Our son, 

Tobias (Toby)  was born on his due date, March 6, 2014. 

His size, 9 pounds 4 ounces and 21.5 inches long, was a 

surprise. Even though our bundle of joy was not premature, 

nor a needy newborn, we feel blessed having received your 

handmade items, such 

as a crocheted yellow 

and white blanket, a 

fleece sleeper, a yellow 

onesie, a jungle print 

bib, burp cloth, and 

booties, and fleece 

jacket and hat. We 

appreciate your 



service. What a special ministry. Blessings, Rick and 

Kendy  

 

Recently my step dad received one of your care packages 

for my newborn baby 

girl, Trinity.  He told me 

how every item was 

lovingly hand made by 

volunteers and told me 

as a token of my 

appreciation I could send 

a picture of my precious 

bundle.  So, this email is 

my thank you!   

 

You are an amazing group of people with a true spirit of 

giving.  The patients loved the items you were kind enough 

to bring us.  Having a baby is a joyous time for most 

families – some of our patients are really down on their 

luck and your generous donation of your time and talent 

will really help.  You all are making a difference in the 

lives of real people.  We appreciate your commitment. The 

Grant Outpatient Clinic   

Thank you so much for always thinking of our patients! 

They and we are very appreciative for all you do for us. 

Grady Family Birth Place staff 

Just a quick thank you to the volunteers of Touching Little 

Lives that put together the beautiful baby items in the gift 

bag my family received at Wright Patterson  Hospital.  We 

are so grateful!  Owen Jamesô family. 

Thank you for your recent shipment of items to Kettering 

hospital.  They were both needed and appreciated.  This 

means so much to our patients to have clothing for their 

still births.  Thank You!  Nancy at Kettering 

Thank you very much for the handmade items. The quilt 

and clothing items were adorable and will come in handy.  

We appreciate your thoughtfulness. Tyler and Tera 

Greetings sent your way. We want to thank you all for that 

bag of baby items we received from you.  That was greatly 

appreciated and useful.  Our baby was born Feb. 6.  A boy, 

wt 9# and 21!?$ “long.  Now at 3 mo. His weight is 17# so 

he’s a good chubby baby and most times a very happy 

baby.  We have 3 children, 2 girls and 1 boy.  So little Enos 

is a “sunshine” in our family.  So precious to us all.  Well 

I must go, they keep me busy.  You all have a nice day.  

Thank you again.  Ervin and Rachel, Laura, Saloma and 

bay Enos 

Thank you so much for the latest delivery of toys.  These 

toys make a stressful situation for our little ones much 

more bearable.  Sonya, MCSA Ed.  

Dear friends, We had the privilege to receive a newborn 

gift package from you all.  Thank you so much for 

donating. It’s a boy named Levi, born on Dec. 22, 2013. 

He weighed 7 lbs. 2 oz. and was 19 ½ inches long at birth.  

Thanks again.  Henryôs parents, Chesterhill, OH. 

WORK GROUP MEETING SCHEDULE 

Chillicothe -4th Saturday of each month (10-2) Adena 

Hospital, Tecumseh Room.   

  

Columbus –MOOSE- 2nd. Thursday of each month (10- 
1)  The July, August and September meetings will be held 
at The Church of Our Lady, 5225 Refugee Rd.  Please 
check our website or Facebook for future meeting 
locations.  
  

Columbus ï COOL 3rd. Tuesday of each month (6-8) at 

the Church of Our Lady, 5225 Refugee Rd.  

  

Grove City – 3rd. Friday of each month (10-2) at the 

United Methodist Church 2684 Columbus St.  
Grove City, OH  

  

Delaware- 1st. Friday of each month (9:30-11) at Willow 

Brook at Delaware Run, 100 Delaware Crossing.  

  

Westerville- 3rd. Saturday of each month (12-2) at the 

Heritage Christian Church, 7413 Maxtown Rd.  
Room 102 Westerville, OH.  

  

                 MEETING CANCELLATIONS  

 
The Westerville meeting will be cancelled for August. 

 

The Delaware meeting is cancelled for July and the 

August meeting will be held on the regularly scheduled 

date.  
________________________________________  

 

Touching Little Lives, Inc. 

4882 Bixby Ridge Dr. E.  

Groveport, OH 43125 614-653-3352 
email: info@touchinglittlelives.org 
www.touchinglittlelives.org  
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